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These documents have been proactively released. 

Cabinet minute confirmed on 20 May 2019.  

20 May 2019, Extending financial assistance to people ineligible for ordinary 
support that are affected by the Christchurch terrorist attacks – Office of the 
Minister for Social Development  

The Government identified that there were some people affected by the Christchurch 
mosques attack who were not eligible for weekly income support. To ensure those 
affected had access to weekly income support, the Government extended support 
through the Ministry of Social Development. This included making regulations and 
establishing a Ministerial Welfare Programme.  

Some parts of this information release would not be appropriate to release and, if 
requested, would be withheld under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). Where 
this is the case, the relevant sections of the Act that would apply have been identified. 
Where information has been withheld, no public interest has been identified that would 
outweigh the reasons for withholding it. This is the key to the redaction codes used for 
this release: 

• Section 9(2)(a): This information is withheld to protect the privacy of natural 
persons.  The need to protect the privacy of these individuals outweighs any 
public interest in this information.  

• Out of scope. 
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